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Minutes: Centenary Committee Meeting 1st May 2020

1400hrs by Zoom
1. Attendance by Zoom:   Alan Jelley, Bob Tinley, Dave Hearn, Mike Thomas, Paul Morton, Paul Whitehead, Vicky Palethorpe and Gordon Mead by telephone.
2. Centenary booklet - Paul M: Paul had sent out 13 pages of the booklet, which were well received.  Paul suggested that the Chairman’s message should include a reference to the Club persevering through the adversities of WWII and now the coronavirus.
Bob
Paul wanted to include an article of a technical nature and Bob said he would send Kevin Rourke an introduction to Paul.
Bob
Some of the photos should ideally be changed (eg. the off-road picture in “CTC Coventry as it is now” looked very old fashioned as no riders were wearing helmets). Also, the cover photo with Lew climbing the Tourmalet was a bit intimidating for that part of the booklet. Bob will trawl through his archives for more photos.
Bob
Paul will send out reminders to everyone who promised material for the booklet.
Paul
The publication date is still expected to be October.
Paul
Paul has got an email address for Mike Huddleston, Minister of Sport, from Mike Pawsey. He would like an endorsement statement for the booklet from him.
It was suggested that Andy Street, the W.Midlands Mayor might also contribute. 
3. Veteran Voices – Vicky: The project is currently being held up by Coronavirus.

Francis Ranford at the Transport Museum is keen on the project, but we have yet to see any tangible contribution.


Dave has recently spoken to possible contributors – Frank & Kath Shipley, Mel Cox, Gordon Mead, George Illesley, Janet Willis, Liz Robinson, and Stu Huffer. 


Gordon has written about 20-pages of memories, which he will give to Dave.
4. Charity collections - Paul W: Paul has tried, unsuccessfully, to get in touch with the Air Ambulance.
In October he will start asking for (voluntary) contributions, keep records and provide official bags.

Ideally AA will provide official collection bags, but it was suggested that Pip might be asked to make about six embroidered bags if suitable bags are not available from AA – it is not practical to carry a hard collection boxes on our rides.

We will use the bulletin to give a weekly update on the progress of collections. 

We should obtain a large presentation cheque at the end (October 2021). 

5. Flower borders – Grey Friars’ Green and Memorial Park – Vicky: The Parks Department are keen to create flower borders in The Memorial Park and Grey Friars Green for us.
It is not certain what the cost will be, although we have allowed £500.
Dave is preparing some designs and will liaise with Vicky and Parks Department.

Vicky has made contact with Dan Powell and Tim Fox from the Parks Department.
6. Report on meeting with Adam Tranter – Vicky: Alan, Vicky, Mike and Bob had a Zoom meeting with Adam Tranter (Coventry Cycling Mayor) on 22nd April. 

He seems to have useful contacts with the press (Graham Brown is the new editor of the Coventry Telegraph (CT)) and Josh Leighton also at CT.
He has links to all the local cycling clubs.

He suggested that suitable speakers at the Commemoration Dinner could be Phil Upton of CWR and James Golding, a long-distance cyclist.
We should ask him for positive actions, e.g. the Cyclopaedia.
7. Communications – Press, Radio, Television: Adam Tranter was seen as a key player in the achievement of our publicity aspirations.

Vicky will put a “publicity template” together for Adam Tranter.
Dave will contact Phil Upton at CWR and Mick Ives.

Paul M has had no response from Jon Snow (CTC President), or from Mike Huddleston (Minister of Sport).
8. Triple Centenary Day – Sunday 16th May

8.1. Memorial Park – Vicky: The Friends of The Memorial Park are keen on marking the triple centenary.
It will be necessary to get permission from the Parks Department to include wardening the event, fencing, allowing bikes in...

Other Coventry cycling clubs to be invited.

The event will have to be brief and start at least at 0900hrs to allow for photo opportunities.

(Do the Friends expect a “significant” ceremony in the Memorial Park – religious content, etc.  This could be problematical. – Bob)
We need to ensure that the City of Culture are aware of this event and include it in their event programme.

8.2. Ride to Meriden: Groups of ten will need to start leaving the Park at 0930hrs with the last group leaving at 1000hrs to allow plenty of time to get to Meriden for the service at 1100hrs. (Minimum 7-miles).
(Should we have several routes to Meriden to avoid congestion; do we have enough leaders to enforce groups of ten; do we need marshals at the Memorial Park – Bob).
8.3. Meriden Service – Dave: In 2020 a pre-recorded service will be available on uTube. Dave will provide advance information and a link for Bob to include in the Bulletin.

We are not responsible for the organisation of the Meriden Service. 
8.4. Ride to Fillongley – Bob: (I have offered to help Mike with the BBQ, so will not be able to lead a group to Fillongley – we will need several leaders for small groups riding to Fillongley – Bob).
A longer and a shorter ride should be offered.

8.5. Gourmet Barbeque – Mike: The village hall and Kumar have been booked for the event.

Most of the arrangements were complete with most of the required help already promised.

Concerns were raised about it being expensive for a BBQ – Mike said that it would be a “gourmet BBQ”, but the fixed costs (hire of the hall and Kumar’s fee) largely determined the cost.  The break-even point was about 40 attendees. We really have no way of knowing how many people will come until tickets go on sale.

Mike suggested that an alternative to using Kumar would be for someone to take out a food preparation licence – Bob said that the training and registration process would probably be more than Kumar’s fee. 

Concerns were also raised about whether we were overstretching ourselves with this event.  Mike did not think so, as most of the arrangements were already made and he had organised many similar events in the past.

It was noted that this triple centenary day was the main “easy to attend” event of the year. Therefore, we should continue with the BBQ with the proviso that it could be called off at the last minute if ticket sales fail – bearing in mind that we would still be liable for the fixed costs.   

9. Celebration Dinner, including guest speaker – Friday 1st October – Mike: Adam Tranter suggested we might try Phil Upton from CWR to speak, or James Golding; a long-distance cyclist.
We still hope that the new CTC Chief Exec would speak for us, but it might be more economical to use one of the local speakers who would not need an accommodation allowance.

Mike will ask Julie Rand if a new Chief Exec will be in post in time and if he/she would be prepared to speak. 

10. Displays

10.1. Transport Museum

10.1.1. Fixed display – Mike / Vicky: Vicky had received an email from Francis Ranford of the Transport Museum, which was positive about our objectives (including the Veteran Voices project), but suggested that their displays in the museum were “pretty static” and it would not be easy to accommodate our “additional material”.

Dave suggested that we try the Herbert Art Gallery (under the same management) whose displays were constantly changing – we might be able to get a one-month slot. Vicky will pursue.
The Herbert Gallery would probably provide their own display framework, but we should continue with the upgrade of our own boards for use at the Ring Road Event and other public displays. Mike will check display boards with Nigel Hickman who may have access to some display boards.

10.1.2. Special opening on Friday 9th April – this is unlikely to happen unless it dovetails with a display at the Herbert Gallery.
10.2. Memorial Park with MP steering committee – Friday 9th – Sunday 11th July – Vicky: This is a full weekend display in a marquee in the Memorial Park.
Will there be a demand for supervision by us for all, or part, of the time?

10.3. HSBC Ring Road Event – September

10.3.1. Display – Mike: The display boards were discussed under 10.1.1.
The future of the event depends largely on a sponsor coming forward to follow on from HSBC.
10.3.2. Cyclopaedia – Mike: Mike will follow this up with Adam Tranter and stress that it needs his lead as we do not have the necessary resources.
11. Tours
11.1. Mallorca – 13th - 23rd April – John Naughton: This will go ahead if possible.
11.2. UK moving on tour – Mike: It was agreed that organising a tour in the UK would send out an message of the club being inclusive of all facets of our society and minimising our carbon footprint.
11.3. Ladies tour – 24th - 26th September – Vicky: The proposed date had been published incorrectly in the Bulletin and Website – this is being rectified.
12. Celebration Rides

12.1. Sunday 11th April – Birthday Ride – Bob: Because of the committee’s concerns about overstretching our resources it was decided that the Triple Centenary Day would adequately celebrate the inaugural ride to Fillongley and so this additional ride on 11th April would be assimilated into our regular Sunday Rides programme.
12.2. Sunday 6th June – 100-mile Ride - Bob/Dave:  Preliminary arrangements have been made.
12.3. Sunday 12th September – 100-km Centenary Challenge Ride - Bob/Dave: Dave has contacted the WI about lunch at Newnham.

Our banners should be flown at the start.

13. Meriden Christmas Carol Service and Christmas Dinner – Dave: This will take the form of the regular event.
14. Any other business: Publicity – Alan has said that unfortunately he is not able to fulfil this role. Vicky said that she would be happy to take over but would need offers to take over some of her current responsibilities.

Cycling shirts – Bob will take over responsibility for design and ordering.
Memorial Park and Greyfriars gardens – Dave and Bob will take over responsibility.  Dave is currently preparing some designs.

Vicky will continue to liaise with the Friends of the Memorial Park over the Triple Centenary and the July marquee display.
Vicky will continue to work with Dave on the Veteran Voices project.

15. Date of next meeting: 29th May by Zoom at 1400hrs.

